Minutes for CEPP meeting of 2 December 2009

In attendance: Erica Bastress-Dukehart (Chair), Rochelle Calhoun, Terry Diggory, Rubén Graciani, Mimi Hellman, Susan Kress, Rik Scarce
CEPP was joined by: Muriel Poston, Mark Hofmann, Corey Freeman-Gallant, Pat Fehling, Kyle Nichols, members of the Science Working Group

I. Minutes for 18 November 2009 were approved.

II. The Committee met with members of the Science Working Group to discuss the latest draft of the Science Vision. The group brought CEPP up to date regarding the Science planning process that has been underway since 2007. The Group has met with President’s Cabinet to discuss aspects of the Science Vision, where the feedback was generally positive. It has also held three forums with science faculty, and in the spring of 2008 members of the Group met with department chairs to discuss the Science Vision goals. 

Members of CEPP asked about costs of various aspects of the Vision, as well as whether the plan represents a reduction in student choices and variety of classes. The group was also asked how some of the points in the Vision will work, who will be involved, and what resources will be necessary. One concern that was raised by CEPP was how the Vision appears to be biased toward strictly the natural sciences. The Science Working Group asked if CEPP would co-host a forum in the spring to present the Vision to faculty. CEPP agreed to do this.   

III. Susan Kress updated CEPP members on the agenda for the Academic Staff retreat scheduled for 11 December 2009. CEPP members are invited to attend. VPAA Kress intends to present Skidmore 101-Curriculum challenges and educational goals, as well as potential further efficiencies. 
IV. CEPP discussed briefly logistics for the vote of the Goals for Student Learning and Development that is scheduled for the faculty meeting on 4 December. 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:40

Respectfully submitted by Erica Bastress-Dukehart
